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[57] ABSTRACT 
A silicone-polyimide precursor which affords a coating 
having a conspicuous adhesion onto silicon wafer, glass, 
etc. and also an improved strength, hardness, etc. after 
baking, and a process for producing the same are pro 
vided, 
which precursor is expressed by the formula ( 1) 

HOOC COOH 

wherein R1 represents a tetravalent, carbocyclic aro= 

matic group; R2, R3 and R6 are the same or different 
groups being l~6 C alkyl, phenyl or alkyl-substituted 
phenyl of 7~ 12 C; R4 and R5 are the same or different 
groups being 

-(CH2)S_, "(Cl-12kg, 

— (CH2)S— ogor @ 
wherein s represents an integer of 1 to 4; said group 

has an average formula weight of 368 to 7,968; X repre 
sents alkoxy, acetoxy, halogen atom or hydroxy; ms at 
both the ends of the formula (1) independently repre 
sent an integer of 1 to 3; and 1 represents an integer of 1 
to 30; and 
which process comprises reacting the following com 
pounds (2), (3) and (4): 

CO CO (2) 
/ \ / \ 

o R1 o 
\ / \ / 
CO CO 

R2 R2 (3) 
I | 

NH2-R4-[-si—o];si—R4—Nnz 
R3 R3 

NH2-R5--SiR§_mXm (4) 

wherein the symbols R1, etc. are as de?ned above, and 
the mixing ratio of (2), (3) and (4) are speci?ed. 

12 Claims, 1 Drawing Figure 
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SILICONE-POLYIMIDE PRECURSOR AND 
PROCESS FOR PRODUCING SAME 

BACKGROUND OF THE INVENTION 

This invention relates to a silicic polyimide precursor 
and a process for producing the same. 

Japanese patent publication No. Sho 43-27439/ 1968 
discloses a polyimide prepared from a silicic diamine 
and a diacid anhydride. However, when such a silicic 
polyimide is applied to protecting materials, insulating 
materials, etc. in the electronic ?eld, coatings prepared 
therefrom and after baking have an insufficient strength, 
hardness, etc. On the other hand, while polyimides 
containing silicon in the molecule have been prepared 
for improving adhesion onto silicon wafer, etc., these 
polyimides use a silicic diamine having the greater part 
of the diamine component thereof replaced by an aro= 
matic diamine (US. Pat. No. 3,740,305, Japanese patent 
application laid-open No. Sho 57-143327/ 1982). Coat 
ings prepared from such polyimides and after baking 
have a sufficient strength, hardness, etc., but adhesion 
onto silicon wafer, glass or the like cannot yet be re 
garded as sufficient. 

In view of such a present status, the main object of 
the present invention is to provide a compound which 
affords a coating having a conspicuous adhesion onto 
silicon wafer, glass or the like and also having an im 
proved strength, hardness, etc. after baking, and a pro 
cess for producing the same. More particularly the 
object is to provide a silicone-polyimide precursor suit 
able to use for liquid crystal aligning agent, surface 
protecting ?lm, insulating ?lm, etc. for semiconductors; 
soluble in suitable solvents and when dissolved therein, 
affording a good workability and also a good coating 
?rmability; having a superior adhesion onto silicon 
wafer, glass or the like; and having a superior strength 
and hardness of coating after baking, and a process for 
producing the same. 

SUMMARY OF THE INVENTION 

The present invention in an aspect resides in: 
a silicone-polyimide precursor expressed by the gen 

eral formula (1) 

5 

25 

35 

45 

50 

wherein R1 represents a tetravalent, carbocyclic aro 
matic group; R2, R3 and R6 are the same or different 
groups being selected from the group consisting of an 
alkyl group of l to 6 carbon atoms, phenyl group and an 
alkyl-substituted phenyl group of 7 to 12 carbon atoms; 
R4 and Rs are the same or different groups being se 
lected from the group consisting of 

—(CH2)S-O and 

wherein 5 represents an integer of l to 4; said group 

has an average formula weight of 368 to 7,968; X repre 
sents an alkoxy group, acetoxy group, a halogen atom 
or hydroxy group; ms at both the ends of the formula (1) 
independently represent an integer of l to 3; and l repre 
sents an integer of l to 30. 
The present invention in another aspect resides in a 

process for producing a silicone-polyimide precursor, 
which comprises 

reacting a mixture consisting of A mols of one kind or 
a mixture of two or more kinds of tetracarboxylic acid 
dianhydrides expressed by the following formula (2), B 
mols of one kind or a mixture of two or more kinds of 
silicone diamines expressed by the following formula (3) 
and having a number average molecular weight of 400 
to 8,000 as calculated from amine value and C mols of 
one kind or a mixture of two or more kinds of aminosili 
con compounds expressed by the following formula (4), 
the average of the ms being 1.5 or more, 

in a mixing ratio of these three components approxi 
mately satisfying the following equation (5) and also 1 
satisfying the following expression (6), 

to obtain a silicone-polyimide precursor expressed by 
the following formula (1): 

R2 R2 (l) 

HOOC COOH 

co co (2) 2 
/ \ / \ R 

o R1 o 
\ / \ / 
co co Ra 

2A=2B+C (5) 01; C 
B+C 

R3 R3 HOOC COOH 

(6) 
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wherein R1, R2, R3, R6, R4, R5, X and l are as de?ned 
above and ms at both the ends of the formula (1) inde 
pendently represent an integer of 1 to 3. 
Examples of R1 are 

R2, R3 and R6 are the same or different groups and 
examples thereof are —-CH3, —C2H5, 

etc. 
R4 and R5 are the same or different groups and exam 

ples thereof are 

-(CH2)3-, , 

etc. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

FIG. 1 shows an infrared absorption spectrum chart 
of a precursor obtained in Example 2. 

DETAILED DESCRIPTION OF PREFERRED 
EMBODIMENTS 

Examples of the tetracarboxlic acid dianhydrides 
expressed by the formula (2) and used in the present 
invention are pyromellitic acid dianhydride, 3,3',4,4' 
biphenyltetracarboxylic acid dianhydride, 2,2’,3,3' 
biphenyltetracarboxylic acid dianhydride, 2,3,3',4' 
biphenyltetracarboxylic acid dianhydride, 3,3’,4,4’-ben 
zophenonetetracarboxylic acid dianhydride, 2,3,3',4’= 
benzophenonetetracarboxylic acid dianhydride, 
2,2',3,3'-benzophenonetetracarboxylic anhydride, 
bis(3,4-dicarboxyphenyl)-ether dianhydride, bis(3,4= 
dicarboxyphenyl)sulfone dianhydride, 1,2,5,6-naph 
thalenetetracarboxylic acid dianhydride, 2,3,6,7-naph 
thalenetetracarboxylic acid dianhydride, etc. 

Concrete examples of the diamines expressed by the 
formula (3) are as follows: 

CH3 CH3 

10 

15 

25 

30 

35 

40 

45 

55 

65 

4 
-continued 
CH3 CH3 

NH; Si-Oi; Si NH; 

CH3 CH3 

CH3 $113 (‘3H3 CH3 

CH3 CH3 

CH3 CH3 

CH3 CH3 
l I 

@@ 

Among these silicone diamines, those having a num 
ber average molecular weight in the range of 400 to 
8,000 are suitable. The n in the formula (3) is determined 
so that the number average molecular weight of the 
compound of the formula (3) may fall within the above 
range. If the number average molecular weight of the 
silicone diamine is less than 400, varnishes containing a 
silicone-polyimide precursor prepared from such a sili 
cone diamine according to the same process as in the 
present invention have a low viscosity and have no 
sufficient coating properties. Contrarily if the number 
average molecular weight exceeds 8,000, the resulting 
silicone-polyimide procursor has a reduced solubility in 
solvents and hence it is not practical. 

Concrete examples of the aminosilicon compounds 
expressed by the formula (4) are as follows: 
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6 
-continued 

The above raw material compounds may be reacted 
in solvents as described below. Concrete examples of 
such reaction solvents are N-methylpyrrolidone, di 
methylacetamide, dimethylformamide, dimethylsulfox 
ide, tetramethylurea, pyridine, dimethylsulfone, hex 
amethylphosphoroarnide, methylformamide, N-acetyl 
2-pyrrolidone, toluene, xylene, methyl cellosolve, ethyl 
cellosolve, butyl cellosolve, diethylene glycol mono 
methyl ether, diethylene glycol dimethyl ether, cyclo 
pentanone, cyclohexanone, etc. These solvents may be 
used alone or in admixture, and further may be used in 
the form of a mixed solvent of these solvents with other 
solvents containing 30% by weight or more and less 
than 100% by weight of the former solvents. 
Next the reaction conditions will be described. 
The tetracarboxylic acid dianhydride expressed by 

the formula (2) may be reacted with the silicone diamine 
expressed by the formula (3) and the aminosilicon com 
pound expressed by the formula (4) in the above sol 
vents. 
As shown in the equation (5), the total of amines 

contained in the diamine and the aminosilicon com 
pound are reacted with two anhydride groups con 
tained in the tetracarboxylic acid dianhydride in an 
approximately equivalent quantity. The term “approxi 
mately” referred to herein means that the practical 
value of the quantity A in the equation (5) may fall 
within a range of the theoretical value thereof i 10%. 
In this case, the quantity of the aminosilicon compound 
added is 10% or more of the total of mols of the 
aminosilicon compound and the diamine, as shown in 
the formula (6). If it is less than 10%, it is difficult to 
obtain a coating having a suf?cient hardness and 
strength. 
The raw material compounds expressed by the for 

mulas (2), (3) and (4) may be dissolved in the above 
solvents and subjected to the reaction of the acid anhy 
dride groups with the amines to produce the above amic 
acid compound expressed by the formula (1). 
The reaction temperature is suitably in the range of 0° 

to 60° C., and at a reaction time of about 0.2 to 6 hours, 
the reaction proceeds relatively rapidly. 
The concentration of the raw material compounds at 

the time of the reaction has no particular limitation, but 
it is practically in the range of about 5 to 60% by weight 
on view of mixing, stirring, heat removal, economy, etc. 
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In the case where the reaction ?uid containing the thus 
produced silicone-polyimide precursor is used as a coat 
ing ?uid for electronic materials, it is possible, if neces 
sary, in advance of its use to remove ionic compounds 
by means of a solid adsorbent and further remove ?ne 
solid impurities by means of a ?lter of l pun or less. The 
concentration of the coating ?uid is determined depend 
ing on the coating thickness required, but it is preferably 
60% or less and a range of 0.3 to 25% is particularly 
practical. The concentration may be adjusted by dilut 
ing the ?uid by the above solvents or other solvents. 

In addition, in the case where the silicone-polyimide 
precursor obtained according to the present invention is 
used as a coating material for electronic materials, the 
average value of ms in the coating material is preferred 
to be 1.5 or more. For this purpose, when a compound 
expressed by the formula (4) wherein m=1 is used in 
the production of the silicone-polyimide precursor, a 
compound of the formula wherein m=2 or a compound 
of the formula wherein m=3 may be at the same time 
used to make the average value of ms 1.5 or more. Al 
ternatively, in the case where a silicone-polyimide pre 
cursor having an average value of ms less than 1.5 is 
used, a silicone-polyimide precursor having an average 
value of ms greater than 1.5 may be at the same time 
made present in the coating material for electronic ma 
terials to thereby make the average value of ms 1.5 or 
greater as the whole of the coating material for elec 

. tronic materials. 

The coating ?uid may be uniformly applied onto 
silicone wafer, glass plate, etc. by means of spinner or 
the like, followed by baking to form a hard coating. 
The baking conditions somewhat vary depending on 

solvent used, coating thickness, kind of polymer, etc., 
but those of 100° to 300° C. and about 1 to 3 hours may 
be sufficient. 
As to the effectiveness of the present invention, by 

limiting the molecular weight of the silicone diamine 
expressed by the formula (3), it has become possible to 
provide a coating ?uid for electronic materials contain 
ing a polymer having good coating properties and being 
soluble in many solvents, and further by employing an 
aminosilicon compound of the formula (4) satisfying 
both the expressions (5) and (6), it has become possible 

10 

20 

25 

30 

35 

40 

to provide a coating ?uid containing the compound of 45 
the formula (1) of the present invention and thus afford 
ing a coating having a sufficient hardness and strength. 
The coating ?uid for electronic materials using the 

silicone-polyimide precursor affords a coating having a 
conspicuous adhesion onto silicon wafer, glass plate, 
etc. since the precursor constituting the ?uid contains 
many silicon atoms in the molecule; hence its practical 
effectiveness is great. Further, since the coating ?uid 
for electronic materials using the precursor obtained 
according to the present invention contains the 
aminosilicon compound expressed by the formula (4) in 
the form of a component constituting the polymer, it 
may be presumed that this component causes an inter 
molecular condensation at the time of baking to form a 
coating having a three-dimensional structure and also 
form a higher molecular weight substance. Thus the 
coating ?uid for electronic materials using the precur 
sor of the present invention affords a coating having a 
practically sufficient hardness and strength in spite of a 
high content of the siloxane component therein which is 
originally of a soft substance. Further, another effec 
tiveness of the aminosilicon compound of the present 
invention is that imidization is effected at lower temper’ 

55 

65 

8 
atures and in shorter times as compared with a poly 
imide precursor obtained from only the compounds of 
the formulas (2) and (3). 
The above solution of the precursor of the present 

invention can be said to be suitable as a coating fluid for 
electronic materials such as liquid crystal aligning 
agent, surface-protecting film for semiconductors, sur 
face-protecting ?lm for color ?lters, insulating ?lm 
between multilayer interconnections, etc. 

EXAMPLE 1 

A 1 l ?ask equipped with a stirrer, a dropping funnel, 
a thermometer and a nitrogen gas-purging means was 
?xed in a cold water. After purging the inside of the 
?ask with nitrogen gas, dewatered, puri?ed cyclohexa 
none (500 ml), 3-aminopropyltriethoxysilane (27.544 g, 
0.124 mol) and polydimethylsiloxane terminated with 
3-aminopropyls at both the ends thereof having a num 
ber average molecular weight of 1,020 (63.446 g, 0.0622 
mol) were fed into the ?ask and together dissolved with 
stirring. Powdery pyromellitic acid dianhydride (27.135 
g, 0.124 mol) was fed to a dropping funnel, through 
which it was gradually fed into the ?ask over 30 min 
utes to continue reaction, during which the reaction 
temperature was 5° to 10° C., followed by continuing 
the reaction at this temperature for 2 hours, thereafter 
raising the temperature and further continuing the reac 
tion at 25° to 30° C. for one hour to obtain a silicone 
polyimide precursor of the present invention in the 
form of a pale-yellow, transparent ?uid having a rota 
tional viscosity at 25° C. of 27 cp. 

COMPARATIVE EXAMPLE 1 

Reaction was carried out employing the same appara 
tus and manner as in Example 1 except that 3-amino 
propyltriethoxysilane (4.295 g, 0.0194 mol) and polydi 
methylsiloxane terminated with 3-aminopropyls at both 
the ends thereof (109.599 g, 0.00970 mol) having a num 
ber average molecular weight of 11,300 were dissolved 
in cyclohexanone (500 ml), followed by adding to the 
resulting solution, pyromellitic acid dianhydride (4.231 
g, 0.0194 mol) over 30 minutes while keeping the reac— 
tion ?uid at 5° to 10° C., carrying out reaction at this 
temperature for 2 hours, thereafter raising the tempera 
ture and further carrying out the reaction at 25° to 30° 
C. for one hour. As a result, however, a rubbery poly 
mer was deposited in the ?ask and no uniform solution 
was obtained. 

It is apparent from this Comparative example that 
when the component of the above formula (3) used as 
one of the raw materials has a number average molecu~ 
lar weight greater than 8,000, a solvent-insoluble poly 
mer is formed. 

COMPARATIVE EXAMPLE 2 

Reaction was carried out employing the same appara 
tus and manner as in Example 1 except that 3-amino 
propyltriethoxysilane (24.200 g, 0.109 mol) and 1,3 
bis(3-aminopropy1)-l,1,3,3-tetramethyldisiloxane (mo 
lecular weight: 248) (40.743 g, 0.164 mol) were dis— 
solved in butyl cellosolve (500 ml), followed by adding 
to the resulting soluton, pyromellitic acid dianhydride 
(47.682 g, 0.219 mol) over 30 minutes while keeping the 
reaction ?uid at 5° to 10° C., carrying out reaction at 
this temperature for 2 hours, thereafter raising the tem 
perature and further carrying out the reaction at 25° to 
30° C. for one hour to obtain a pale-yellow, transparent 
?uid having a rotational viscosity at 25° C. of 10 cp. 
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It is apparent from this Comparative example that 

when the component of the above formula (3) used as 
one of the raw materials has a number average molecu 
lar weight less than 400, a polymer having too small a 
rotational viscosity (i.e. having inferior coating proper 
ties) is formed. 

EXAMPLE 2 

Reaction was carried out employing the same appara 
tus and manner as in Example 1 except that 3-amino 
propyltriethoxysilane (15.780 g, 0.0713 mol) and polydi 
methylsiloxane terminated with 3-aminopropyls at both 
the ends thereof having a number average molecular 
weight of 615 (65.751 g, 0.107 mol) were dissolved in 
butyl cellosolve (500 ml), followed by adding to the 
resulting solution, pyromellitic acid dianhydride (31.094 
g, 0.143 mol) over 40 minutes while keeping the reac 
tion ?uid at 3° to 8° C., and carrying out reaction at this 
temperature for 4 hours to obtain a pale-yellow, trans 
parent ?uid having a rotational viscosity at 25° C. of 25 
cp. An infrared absorption spectrum (KBr) chart of the 
precursor obtained in this Example is shown in FIG. 1. 

EXAMPLE 3 
Reaction was carried out employing the same appara 

tus and manner as in Example 1 except that p-amino 
phenyltrimethoxysilane (13.560 g, 0.0636 mol) and poly 
dimethylsiloxane terminated with 3-aminopropyls at 
both the ends thereof having a number average molecu 
lar weight of 615 (39.096 g, 0.0636 mol) were dissolved 
in cyclohexanone (500 ml), followed by adding to the 
resulting solution, benzophenonetetracarboxylic acid 
dianhydride (30.727 g, 0.0954 mol) over 30 minutes 
while keeping the reaction ?uid at 10° to 15° C., and 
carrying out reaction at this temperature for one hour 
and further at 45° to 50° C. for one hour to obtain a 
uniform solution as a pale-yellow, transparent ?uid 
having a rotational viscosity at 25 ° C. of 22 cp. 

EXAMPLE 4 

Reaction was carried out employing the same appara 
tus and manner as in Example 1 except that 3-amino 
propyltriethoxysilane (36.862 g, 0.166 mol) and polydi 
methylsiloxane terminated with 3-aminopropy1s at both 
the ends thereof having a number average molecular 
weight of 615 (51.197 g, 0.0832 mol) were mixed and 
dissolved in a mixed solvent of N-methyl-2-pyrrolidone 
(250 ml) with methyl cellosolve (250 ml), followed by 
adding to the resulting solution, pyromellitic acid dian' 
hydride (36.316 g, 0.166 mol) over 30 minutes while 
keeping the reaction ?uid at 3° to 8° C., and carrying 
out reaction at the temperature for 2 hours and further 
at 25° to 30° C. for one hour to obtain a pale-yellow, 
transparent ?uid having a rotational viscosity at 25° C. 
of 18 cp. 

COMPARATIVE EXAMPLE 3 

Reaction was carried out employing the same appara 
tus and manner as in Example 1 except that polydimeth 
ylsiloxane terminated with 3-aminopropyls at both the 
ends thereof having a number average molecular 
weight of 615 (64.809 g, 0.105 mol) was dissolved in a 
mixed solvent of N-methyl-Z-pyrrolidone (250 ml) with 
methyl cellosolve (250 ml), followed by adding to the 
resulting solution, pyromellitic acid dianhydride (22.986 
g, 0.105 mol) over 30 minutes while keeping the reac 
tion ?uid at 3° to 8° C., and carrying out reaction at this 
temperature for 2 hours and further at 25° to 30° C. for 
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10 
one hour to obtain a pale-yellow, transparent ?uid hav 
ing a rotational viscosity at 25° C. of 19 cp. 

EXAMPLE 5 

Reaction was carried out employing the same appara 
tus and manner as in Example 1 except that 3-amino 
propylmethyldiethoxysilane (6.063 g, 0.0317 mol) and 
polydimethylsiloxane terminated with 3-aminopropyls 
at both the ends thereof having a number average mo 
lecular weight of 4,200 were dissolved in butyl cello 
solve (500 ml), followed by adding to the resulting 
solution, pyromellitic acid dianhydride (6.910 g, 0.0317 
mol) over 10 minutes while keeping the reaction ?uid at 
3° to 8° C., and carrying out reaction at this temperature 
for 2 hours and further at 25 ° to 30° C. for one hour to 
obtain a pale-yellow, transparent ?uid having a rota 
tional viscosity at 25° C. of 36 cp. 

EXAMPLE 6 

Reaction was carried out employing the same appara» 
tus and manner as in Example 1 except that 3-amino 
propyltrimethoxysilane (5.632 g, 0.0314 mol) and poly 
dimethylsiloxane terminated with 3-aminopropyls at 
both the ends thereof having a number average molecu 
lar weight of 615 (38.660 g, 0.0629 mol) were dissolved 
in butyl cellosolve (500 ml), followed by adding to the 
resulting solution, pyromellitic acid dianhydride (17.139 
g, 0.0786 mol) over 20 minutes while keeping the reac» 
tion ?uid at 3° to 8° C., and carrying out reaction at this 
temperature for 2 hours and further at 25° to 30° C. for 
one hour to obtain a pale-yellow, transparent ?uid hav 
ing a rotational viscosity at 25° C. of 30 cp. 

REFERENCE EXAMPLE 1 

The following coating tests were carried out: 
The respective reaction ?uids obtained in the above 

Examples and Comparative examples were ?ltered 
through a ?lter of 1 pm, applied onto a glass plate by 
means of a spinner and baked at 150° to 250° C. for 2 
hours to observe the condition of the resulting coatings. 
The results are shown in Table 1. 

TABLE 1 
Coating 

test Coating Baking temErature 
No. ?uid 150° C. 200° C. 250'’ C. 

1 Example 1 O O O 
2 Example 2 O O O 
3 Example 3 O O O 

4 Example 4 O O 5 Example 5 O 0 0 

6 Example 6 0 0 O 
7 Oompar. 2 X X X 

ex. 

8 Compar. 3 A A A 
CK. 

Note: In the above Table, the symbols 0, A and X represent the following meanings: 
O: A uniform coating having a sufficient strength is formed, and its adhesion onto 
glass is firm. 
A: A uniform coating is formed, but it is soft and readily injured. 
X: No uniform coating is formed. 

What we claim is: 
1. A silicone-polyimide precursor expressed by the 

general formula (1) 

HOOC COOH 
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-continued 
R2 R2 

wherein R1 represents a tetravalent, carbocyclic aro= l0 
matic group; R2, R3 and R6 are the same or different 
groups being selected from the group consisting of an 
alkyl group of l to 6 carbon atoms, phenyl group and an 
alkyl-substituted phenyl group of 7 to 12 carbon atoms; 
R4 and R5 are the same or different groups being se 
lected from the group consisting of 

2. A silicone-polyimide precursor according to claim 55 
1 
wherein said R1 represents a group represented by 

60 

12 
3. A silicone-polyimide precursor according to claim 

1 
wherein said R2, R3 and R6 are the same or different 

groups being selected from the group consisting of 
_CH39 

4. A silicone-polyimide precursor according to claim 
1 . 

wherein said R4 and R5 are the same or different 
groups being -—-(CH2)3—- or 

5. A process for producing a silicone-polyimide pre= 
cursor which comprises 

__ _ 25 reacting a mixture consisting of A mols of one kind or 
mm)‘ 0 and ’ a mixture of two or more kinds of tetracarboxylic 

acid dianhydrides expressed by the following for 
mula (2), B mols of one kind or a mixture of two or 

wherein 5 represents an integer of l to 4; said group more kinds of silicone diamines expressed by the 
30 following formula (3) and having a number aver 

R2 R2 age molecular weight of 400 to 8,000 as calculated 
| | from amine value and C mols of one kind or a 

—R"('Si_0§;Si-R4— mixture of two or more kinds of aminosilicon com 
R3 R3 pounds expressed by the following formula (4), the 

35 average of the ms being 1.5 or more, 
has an average formula weight of 368 to 7,968; X repre- m a mlxmg W19 of these three Pompom?“ approx” 
sents an alkoxy group, acetoxy group, a halogen atom mately 'satl'sfymg the fol'lowlng equation (5) and 
or hydroxy group; ms at both the ends of the formula (1) also _sansf_yl_ng the fon'mf’mg expresslon (6)’ 
independently represent an integer of 1 to 3; and l repre- to Obtam a slllcone'polylmlde Precursor expressed by 

‘ sents an integer of l to 30. the followmg formula (1) 

If: 1:2 (1) 
X,,,R§_mSi—-R5—-NH-—CO--R1—CO~[—NH—R4-(-Si-O');Si-R4—NH—CO—R1—CO']TNH—R5—SiRg_mXm 

HOOC coon R3 R3 nooc coon 

co co (2) 2 2 (3) NH2—R5—SiR6_ x,,, (4) 
/ \ 1/ \ 1|‘ ‘f 3 "' 
0\ /R \ /0 NH7_—R4-{-Si—O-};Si—-R4—NH2 

CO CO R3 R3 

2A = 213 + c (s) c (6) 
0.1 E B + c < 1 

wherein R1 represents a tetravalent, carbocyclic aro— 
matic group; R2, R3 and R6 are the same or different 
groups being selected from the group consisting of an 
alkyl group of l to 6 carbon atoms, phenyl group and an 
alkyl-substituted phenyl group of 7 to 12 carbon atoms, 
respectively; R4 and R5 are the same or different groups 
being selected from the group consisting of 
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-continued 

respectively wherein s represents an integer of 1 to 4; 
said group 

has an average formula weight of 368 to 7968; X repre 
sents an alkoxy group, acetoxy group, a halogen atom 
or hydroxy group; ms at both the ends of the formula ( 1) 
independently represent an integer of l to 3; and 1 repre 
sents an integer of 1 to 30. 

6. A process for producing a silicone-polyirm'de pre 
cursor according to claim 5, 
wherein said R1 is a group expressed by 
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7. A process for producing a silicone-polyimide pre 
cursor according to claim 5, 
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14 
wherein said R2, R3 and R6 are the same or different 
groups being selected from the group consisting of 
_CH3, 

8. A process for producing a silicone-polyimide pre 
cursor according to claim 5 
wherein said R4 and R5 are the same or different 

groups being —(CH2)3— or 

9. A process for producing a silicone-polyimide pre 
cursor according to claim 5 

wherein said reaction is carried out in the presence of 
a solvent. 

10. A process for producing a silicone-polyimide 
precursor according to claim 9 

wherein the concentration of the raw material com 
pounds (2), (3) and (4) in said reaction is in the 
range of 5 to 60% by weight. 

11. A process for producing a silicone-polyimide 
precursor according to claim 5 

wherein said reaction is carried out at a temperature 
of 0° to 60° C. 

12. A process for producing a silicone-polyimide 
precursor according to claim 5 
wherein said reaction is carried out for a time of 0.2 to 


